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Context

Since the military coup d'état in 1962, General Ne Win's Burma
Socialist Program Party has controlled Burma and maintained it in
isolation . In 1988, in response to civil unrest, the military
established itself as the State Law and Order Restoration Council
(SLORC) . The SLORC promised to return peace and prosperity to
Burma by ending internal political conflict, re-establishing
democracy and normalizing relations with the outside world . The
1990 elections were won by the National League for Democracy, led
by Nobel Peace Laureate Daw Aung San Suu Kyi, who was placed
under house arrest in 1989 . However, the SLORC refused to allow
the new parliament to convene and claimed that a new constitution
must be adopted before the Council hands over power .

The SLORC established a National Convention, excluding most of
the elected leaders, to work on a draft constitution that will
formalize the military's role in Burma's political life . Two
senior generals held talks last fall with Daw Aung San Suu Kyi,
but no progress has been reported and Daw Aung San Suu Kyi is now
in her sixth year of house arrest .

The SLORC has concluded military cease-fires .with most of the
ethnic armies that have been fighting the central government for
decades . No political settlements have been reached . Last
December, the SLORC renewed military action against the Karen
National Union (KNU) forces along the border with Thailand. The
main Karen stronghold in the town of Manerplaw fell in late
January but the fighting continues along the Thai border . On
February 16, Thailand placed its armed forces on full alert along
the border after a series of incursions by Myanmar troops and
allied Karen forces pursuing KNU rebels into Thai territory .

It is estimated that the fighting in Burma has created over
70 000 refugees, most of them in Thailand but some also in
Bangladesh .

Canada's Response

To address immediate human suffering, Canada provides financial
and material contributions to the United Nations High Commission
for Refugees, as well as other humanitarian aid groups operating
directly in the refugee camps . Canada also assists groups such
as Médecins sans frontières (Doctors Without Borders) and the
Burma Border Consortium of humanitarian aid agencies working with


